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Musculoskeletal disease

Musculoskeletal 
disease

Calcium 
release–activated 
calcium channel 
(CRAC); stromal 
interaction 
molecule 1 
(STIM1); 
transmembrane 
protein 142A 
(ORAI1; 
TMEM142A; 
CRACM1)

In vitro and genetic studies suggest 
decreasing calcium influx through CRAC 
could help treat Stormorken syndrome and 
related diseases. Stormorken syndrome is 
a tubular myopathy with symptoms that 
include abnormal bleeding. Sequencing 
studies identified the p.R304M mutation 
in STIM1 in two patients with Stormorken 
syndrome and the p.P2452 mutation in 
ORAI1 in two patients with a Stormorken-
like syndrome that lacked bleeding 
symptoms. In human embryonic kidney 
cells, expression of the STIM1 mutation 
caused constitutive activation of CRAC 
and expression of the ORAI1 mutation also 
increased calcium influx by suppressing 
channel inactivation. Next steps could 
include developing specific CRAC 
inhibitors. 
CalciMedica Inc.’s CRAC inhibitor CM2489 
is in Phase I testing to treat psoriasis. 
Rhizen Pharmaceuticals S.A. and Synta 
Pharmaceuticals Corp. have CRAC 
inhibitors in preclinical development for 
autoimmune and inflammatory indications.
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